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AGENDA

Allotment Forum Meeting
6.30pm, Wednesday, 18 June 2014
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.15pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues

Allotment Federation:

Emily Gardiner – Chairperson

Allan Brown – Secretary

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Steve Lucas – Plot Liaison Officer

Anne Glow – Committee Member

Giuseppina Salamone – Committee Member

BHCC:
Rob Walker – Operations Manager, City Parks
Site Reps:

· Welcome

EG introduced the new format Site Rep meeting the Allotment Forum. Apologies were made for the short notice given for the meeting and assurances were made that this would be rectified in the future. 

· Apologies for absence

David Cooper – Allotment Officer

Caroline Lucas - MP

Lizzie Dean - Councillor

Peter Burrows – Tenantry Down

Peter Lewis – Hogs Platt

David Medhurst – Hogs Platt

John Thursfield – Old Waterworks 

Granville & Lizzie Wilcock - Horsdean 

John Lowe – Hildesland

Jane Hawkins – Craven Vale

RiH enquired whether the email that was sent by the Fed was legitimate as it came through with an ‘unsolicited’ message attached. EG explained this may be down to personal filters on computers. 

Action point: Ensure future meeting dates are advertised on the BHAF website. Notices go up on allotment gates/ notice boards advertising future dates of meeting, including AGM

· FORUM MEETING DATES 2014

The next Allotment Forum meeting will be on the 17th September 2014.

· Laminators
Roedale Valley, Moulsecoomb Estate and Eastbrook Farm have laminating facilities. Those currently without laminators will be sent a laminated copy for their sites.

· Notice boards
The aim is to have a suitable notice board at every site. Due to expense, we have a staggered roll out program and the allotment office are looking into making some themselves.

Currently there are notice boards needed at:

St Louis, Roedale Valley (x2), Manton Road, Racehill (x2), Hogs Platt. This was based on site reps present, so there may be other sites in immediate need.

(Thompson Road have a new notice board put up by the maintenance team in the autumn.)
Action point: BHAF or Allotment Office to determine which sites currently need notice boards and prioritise roll out.
· PLOT CHOICE GUIDANCE

EG gave a brief overview of the new ‘plot choice model’ as agreed in the Allotment Strategy. EG asked whether site reps had received official word from the allotment officer regarding this, in addition to that circulated by the BHAF. Site reps confirmed they had done.

Everyone present was familiar with the new procedure although Manton Road don’t have a site rep currently, so they haven’t had official word about plot choice.

AB asked whether people were experiencing any difficulties with the new system, but everyone present found that it was working well.

· MICRO-BED PILOT SCHEME
A brief overview on those sites where the micro-bed scheme will be piloted was given.

Roedale Valley, the Weald (via BHOGG) and Tenantry Down have been approached.

Limited mobility plots sign a tenancy agreement.

There was some discussion about micro-bed plots and the legal/ tenancy agreements that are signed.

Action point: Follow up micro-beds implementation with FP and Allotment Office.

GN (Coldean) has said that DC (allotment officer) has said that the Limited Mobility Beds at Coldean cannot be maintained by the council. GN explained that with limited mobility beds ticking council boxes, the council have an obligation to maintain these beds. GN said there were similar problems with the compost toilets and the community orchard needs input.

AA (Roedale Valley) asked whether limited mobility plots are a statutory requirement. 

RW clarified that with capped funded, wherever the council is directed it can cover, but other parts of the budget will suffer. AA felt this was a priority. EG suggested we draw up a priority list and look at how special facilities are maintained in the longer term.

Action point: Draw up priority list and look at how special facilities are maintained in the longer term eg. compost toilets, limited mobility beds etc. Liaise with site reps to get them to submit all such ‘special facilities’  to the BHAF.
· RULES REVISION
· Working group
SL (Pankhurst Ave) gave a brief summary of the rule revision, as he was part of the team that drew up the last set of rules and an ongoing revision of those rules should occur. 

Amend rules, rather than rewrite them. Steve Ackroyd (Hoggs Platt)

SL suggested we ask plot holders. “Does anyone know of any method of cultivation that is inhibited by the rules?”

EG asked all those present whether they would be prepared to sign up to the ‘Rules Revision Working Group’.

SM (Eastbrook Farm) asked for clarification from RW as to exactly how long the time periods are between site rep first inspection and follow up letters from the council to tenants and the second inspections etc. SL explained why the process can get drawn out if tenants fight their eviction.

It was clarified that only the worst 10% of plot-holders should receive letters, as that way the system does not get overloaded, so follow up inspections can realistically be followed up within the agreed timescales. 

Action point: RW said the council would respond to questions clarifying the inspection process and timescales. Set out the legal basis for the process.

JC (Roedale Valley) asked that the allotment office let site reps know that they’ve given up a plot. She asked whether any formal letter received by the allotment office, informing them that they’re giving up a plot, be forwarded onto to the relevant site reps as soon as possible, as sometimes plots are lying untended when they could be back into the letting system.

Action point: Raise at Liaison Group meeting, draft template email/ letter to be sent to site reps as soon as official word for tenancy termination is received
JC also raised the question of ex-tenants returning keys. She doesn’t believe the council ask the tenants for their key back when they give up a plot.

EG suggested that the termination email sent by the council should include a comment about tenants returning keys to their site reps to get their deposit back.

Action point: Raise issue of keys at the next Liaison Meeting.
How can the BHAF help address best horticultural practise in the rules – use of chemicals, blight?

Action point: Important best practise (chemical usage/ blight/ environmentally friendly practises etc. to be included in new plot-holders welcome pack. Liaise with Allotment Office and FP.
· COMPETITIONS & CITY IN BLOOM
· Working group?
Coronation Bowl will be run, because City in Bloom have found a sponsor. EG asked whether site reps would be happy to run competitions internally? 

It was suggested (MC) that site reps nominate plot holders for ‘best plot’ or ‘best newcomer’. The Fed could provide tokens/ gift vouchers. MC felt the nature of modern allotmenteering is not really conducive to competition style gardening.

There was a general feeling that maintaining the children’s competitions would be a good thing to do, perhaps in partnership with local schools. 

GN suggested we ask plot holders whether they have any ideas about competitions on the BHAF website.

The Fed feel that the low number of applicants to these competitions and the time/ costs involved in running them means they are not presently worth organising.

Action point: Find out where all the competition silverware is currently  housed.
· FEDERATION CONSTITUTION
· Working group etc.
· MAINTENANCE

· Maintenance report

RW suggested we could get maintenance reports updated on the website more regularly. 

Action point: Encourage site reps to check maintenance reports and see whether they correlate with what’s actually happening on the ground.
· AOB
· History
EG requested that anyone with any information on the history of the site they’re on, or the Fed in general to please come forward.

AA (Roedale Valley) said they have quite comprehensive records and maps of their site and it’s history.

Action point: AB to bring box of BHAF historical papers to next Committee Meeting. 
GN raised the question of a redundant building – ex Coldean Horticulture Society – that is now lying empty. Wooden, excellent condition. RW clarified that the council are always happy to move such structures to where they are needed rather than let them fall into disrepair. 

The issue of a possible development on Hogs Platt allotment,land, Rottingdean was flagged.

Action point: BHAF to look into this. (AG has already contacted councillor Lynda Hyde, who assured her that there were no plans to develop this well used, popular local amenity.

Meeting ended 9.00pm
